
HERITAGE NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION (HNA) 
Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday, March 22, 2016 
 
 
Board Members Present    Board Member Not Present 
Thomas C. Rockeymoore – President                                    David Perez – Second Director 
Rafael Alfaro –Vice President 
Wilma Johnson – Treasurer 
Doris (D) Dorsey – Secretary 
Mark Osar – First Director 
Richard Zagrocki – Third Director 
 
-Meeting called to order, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance 
-Treasurer’s report for February, 2016 given by Wilma Johnson (approved) 
-Minutes given by D. Dorsey for February 2016 (approved) / 37 members in attendance 
                 1 newcomer joined 
 
Items reviewed  
- The brick repair for the Heritage sign at Potranco Rd and Ellison Drive will be $625.00 
-  4-way stop sign is in place at Saddlebrook and Heritage Farm. 
- Traffic congestion at Ellison & Marbach continues to be a concern for the neighborhood. 
- Monthly drawing will be suspended. Savings will go toward flyers for membership drive 
       beginning April, 2016. 
 
Officer Kilmer spoke about the following: 
 - Having more officers in Heritage. 
 - Property crimes 
 - Officers are being dispatched in other areas depending on situation. 
 - GM Truck rims are being stolen and sold in other areas and cities. 
 - Credit card scams 
 - IRS scams 
 - For stray dogs call (210) 207-0880. Give description and where the animal is located. 
 
Tim Salas – District 4 Constituent (Chief of Staff) spoke about: 
 - Spread of diseases by mosquitoes and how easy it is for them to breed. 
 - 8 million dollar bond project for 5 acre Pearsall Park development and plans which will include: 
  * Running course 
  * Cross country distance run 
  * Large pavilion to hold events. 
  * Trees 
  * Irrigation 
  * Recycled water 
  * 12000 sq. ft. skate park 
  * Sufficient lighting 
  * Area will be monitored 
  * Via bus service (#614) from Kel-Lac to Pearsall Park 
  * Other developments/plans of interest. 



 
Old Business 
 Awaiting weather change for entry sign on Fillmore. 
 
New Business 
 Volunteers needed to prepare HNA recruitment flyers for distribution in April. 
 
 
Concern about the level of water at the Duck Pond. 
 
Pearl Cruz (Constituent Representative from the office of Jose Menendez) shared Legislative updates 
about the 38 bills passed to assist senior citizens, veterans, families, etc. Ms. Cruz can be reached at 
(210) 733-6604 or pearl.cruz@senate.texas.gov. 
 
Open questions were asked about those who continue to panhandle in the area and traffic congestion. 
 
Monthly drawing  (last one until further notice) 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
 
 
Doris (D) Dorsey 
HNA Secretary 
 
Thomas C. Rockeymoore 
HNA President 
 
 
 
 


